
 

11 February 2020 
Term 1 Week 2 

From the Principal 
It has been a great start to the term, with most of the children settling in extremely well. The 

students are becoming more comfortable with the rotations and working in their groups. I am 

looking forward to meeting with parents on Thursday morning for breakfast as this will be an 

opportunity to link parent faces with students. In my teaching role I am doing both visual arts 

and music which I am very excited about. We are implementing a very structured music pro-

gram for students covering singing, listening, reading and playing basic music. This term we 

are learning about drawing. These activities provide me with an opportunity to work with chil-

dren in a way that allows me to get to know them better. 

Enrolments & Attendance 
Thank you to everyone for making sure that children came back to school in time for census, 

this has helped us immensely. We currently have 41 students enrolled including 5 kindy     

children. Attendance has been excellent as well. Keep up the great work! 

Sunsmart Tennis Classic  
Year 3-6 tennis trials were held yesterday for the Sunsmart School Tennis Classic to be held 

in  Beverley on Wednesday 25 February. Teams will be announced  next week.  

Welcome Breakfast  
The P & C will kindly host a welcome breakfast this THURSDAY 13 FEBRUARY at 

the school from 8:15am in the school quadrangle/staffroom area. Bacon and Egg 

Muffins will be served. Everyone is welcome!  
 

Bookclub 

Thanks so much to Mrs Rosalie Packham who has taken over 
from Mrs Nicholls with the Scholastic Bookclub for 2020. This 
months bookclub orders are due in by tomorrow morning, 
Wednesday 12 February.  A flyer is attached to the newsletter 
for more information. 



 
2020 Tammin Meckering Swimming 

Carnival 
Our swimming carnival will be held at the Cunderdin Swimming Pool 
on Friday 6 March. Permission forms will be sent home this week. 
This is a school event and participation/attendance is required.  
 
 
 

Student of the Week 
 

Congratulations to our first Student of  the Week 

for 2020! 

MEGAN 
 

 

 

Coming up… 

 Thursday 13 February - P & C Welcome Breakfast 

 Monday 2 March - Labour Day Public Holiday 

 Friday 6 March - Swimming Carnival Cunderdin 

 Friday 13 March - Interschool Swimming Carnival-Cunderdin 
 

 



Barry Peters visit 
Yesterday we were very lucky to have Barry Peters and his helper Sally   
visit us and do some song writing with all  classes. There were some great 
results from the workshops and we look forward to adding to this on   
Barry’s next visit. The final result will all be revealed at our end of year 
presentation!  

 


